Beeks PTO Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, September 7, 2016
8:00 am
A. Welcome (Dawn Owczarski, President) 

· Guest speaker, Melissa Epperly from Shealor Motor Mile.
· Shealor Motor Mile is offering a fundraising opportunity called Growing the Future.

· Any teacher or principal who goes to Shealor Motor Mile to buy a car gets $500 off and another $500 goes back to the school.

· Other staff members get $300 off and $300 goes back to the school.

· Others affiliated with the school get $100 off and $100 goes back to the school.

· Shealor gives away two cars per year.  We can sell tickets for the “Win the Car” give-away.  Tickets are $1.  Beeks would get 100% of the proceeds.  They just ask that we display banners in our school.

· If we enroll in the program, Beeks will automatically receive $500 from Shealor Motor Mile.
· Dawn will check with Melissa about signage location and how exactly the ticket sales work.

· The PTO agreed to try the program for one year.

B. Principal’s Update (Mr. Mefford, Principal)
· Friday, September 9th is the midterm.  Grades for students in grades 3-5 will be posted in parent portal.
C. Treasurer’s Report (Dawn Owczarski, President)
· We had $2,500 come in from Kroger this month and another $580 from PTO dues and $90 from donations.

· We spent $1,850 on teacher stipends, $433 on the Back to School luncheon, $513 on planners and $65 on the teacher request.
· Kindergarten uses DreamBox the most.  It would cost about $1,000 to pay for a DreamBox license for kindergarten.  A motion was proposed and passed to pay for DreamBox for the kindergarten.

D. Teacher’s Committee Update 
· Volunteers are still needed for the Health Screenings on 9/14 from 9:45 – 11:00 am.
· Ms. Alden needs sturdy book baskets to promote reading in her classroom.  She is requesting $92.71 to purchase them.  The motion passed to purchase the book baskets for Ms. Alden.
E. Committee Updates (Dawn Owczarski, President)
· Track Update – we are still awaiting town approval.
· Restaurant Night – our first restaurant night is on September 20th from 4-8 at Ben and Jerry’s in Christiansburg.

· Happy Feet needs volunteers.  It is Monday – Thursday from 8:45 – 9:05 am.

